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A NOTE FROM RABBI VALERIE

As Rosh Hashana approaches and the New Year begins, Temple Emanuel Sinai enters a 
new stage in its life: the teenage years. This year we celebrate our 13th anniversary as a
congregation. On May 1–3, 2026, we will mark this milestone with all the rituals of becoming 
B’Mitzvah—Shabbat services, Torah reading, music, learning, shared meals, and a community 
art project to create new covers for our sacred Torah scrolls.

Becoming a teenager is about independence, identity, and belonging. Teens deepen friendships, 
explore new interests, test boundaries, and begin to understand their place in the world. In many 
ways, that describes us as a congregation.

Our identity is becoming clearer. Years ago, a past president asked, “What is our WHY?” While we didn’t have a complete 
answer then, many responses returned to the same value: diversity. This year, we are focusing on being a Community 
of Belonging—a place where everyone feels secure, accepted, and included; where each of us knows we are valued, 
respected, and that our presence matters. A kehillah kedoshah—a holy community—where we support one another and 
connect to something greater than ourselves.

Like teenagers, we won’t always get it right. We will make mistakes. But the High Holy Days remind us that teshuvah—
turning, repairing, and growing—is ongoing. When we stumble, we acknowledge, apologize, make amends, and change. 
To truly create a culture of belonging, we must practice this cycle with chesed and rachamim—kindness and compassion.
Belonging is not a project with an end date. It’s not just our theme for this year or for our B’Mitzvah celebration. It is
lifelong work, rooted in Jewish values. In Pirkei Avot 2:4, Hillel teaches: “Do not separate yourself from the community.” 
This reminds us of our responsibility to the community. But the text also turns us toward responsibility for one another: 
suspend judgment, choose words with care, repair when we cause harm, and never stop learning.

Each of us carries this obligation. Together, we can nurture a synagogue where all who enter know they belong.

Pride Worcester’s 2025 season is being coordinated by a collaborative community
of LGBTQ+ organizations and activists supporting initiatives to bring LGBTQ+
folks and their allies in Greater Worcester closer together. 

This year, Temple Emanuel Sinai is proud to be a sponsor at this event!

The festival will be held in Downtown Worcester near the Common.

For more information visit prideworcester.org.

Come visit our TES booth
Saturday, September 6

2-7pm

Bring friends, pick up some cool TES Pride SWAG, and enter a raffle for a Pride Hanukkiyah!
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
As we welcome September and the
approach of the High Holidays - a season 
of reflection and renewal - I am reminded
how fortunate we are to belong to a
community rooted in tradition yet open to 
new beginnings. I am truly appreciative 
of the warm support I have received since
beginning my term as President of Temple 
Emanuel Sinai in July and feel privileged to 
support and represent such a thoughtful,
engaged, and caring community.

It has been a busy and productive summer for our Board as we 
have begun to establish and deepen our relationships, planned and
prioritized our activities for the coming year, and shared our
collective hopes for the future of our congregation. We are fortunate 
to have such a talented and committed Board of Directors. 

I continue to invite you to connect with me to ask questions, share 
ideas, or make suggestions about how we can continue to build 
an inclusive, welcoming community of belonging for all. If you are
considering becoming more involved at Temple Emanuel Sinai--no 
matter how big or small the role--we would love to have you be part 
of this important work.

MUSIC NEWS
A Season of Renewal and Sacred Sounds 

I’m so excited! The High Holidays are just around the corner. As we begin preparations for this 
sacred season, I’m already deep into rehearsals with our new, incredibly talented pianist and our 
beloved quartet. Every year, the High Holidays bring with them a sense of renewal, fresh energy in 
the air that inspires reflection and hope. This year especially, I believe we’re all yearning for change, 
for peace, for serenity, and for forward movement. My heartfelt wish is that our spirits and carry

These ten special monthly Shabbat services are designed to
uplift and inspire. Each gathering will offer a unique spiritual 
experience, blending beautiful and rich music, inspiring poetry, 
and meaningful readings.

Come together with our community as we celebrate Shabbat in 
a new way, embracing the power of sacred sounds and shared
moments. Whether you are seeking connection, reflection, or
simply a peaceful space, these services are open to all.

Together with Rabbi Valerie, Ron Druyan, Tutti Druyan, and a
variety of guest musicians, we will create sacred moments of
connection, reflection, and joy. We can’t wait to share this
journey with you.

our hopes heavenward.

I’m also thrilled to share some exciting news: beginning September 5, we are launching a new 

As we approach Rosh Hashana, I wish each of you a year filled with health, love, peace, and prosperity.

L’Shanah Tovah,
Gitit

May the new year bring sweetness, health, and peace to us all.
Together, let’s make this a year of connection, growth, and meaning.

L’Shanah Tovah Tikatevu,
Stuart Sadick

Shabbat  series, “Be’yachad, Sacred Sounds.”



SEPTEMBER - OCTOBER 2025 WORSHIP SERVICES

HA’AZINU
Friday, October 3
Candle Lighting at 6:06pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, October 4
10:30am Torah Study

SUKKOT IV (CH”M)
Friday, October 10
Candle Lighting at 5:55pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, October 11
10:30am Torah Study

SIMCHAT TORAH
Monday, October 13
6:30pm Simchat Torah Festival and Yizkor Service

BERESHIT
Friday, October 17
Candle Lighting at 5:43pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, October 18
10:30am Torah Study

NOACH
Friday, October 24
Candle Lighting at 5:33pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, October 25
9:00am Torah Study
10:30am Levi Ryan-Bar Mitzvah

LECH-LECHA
Friday, October 31
Candle Lighting at 5:23pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, November 1
9:00am Torah Study
10:30am Fraya Raphael Bat Mitzvah
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KI TEITZEI
Friday, September 5
Candle Lighting at 6:55pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, September 6
10:30am Torah Study

KI TAVO
Friday, September 12
Candle Lighting at 6:43pm
6:30pm Shabbat Services
Saturday, September 13
10:30am Torah Study
7:00 pm Selichot

NITZAVIM
Friday, September 19
Candle Lighting at 6:31pm
6:30pm Shabbat Services
Saturday, September 20
10:30am Torah Study

ROSH HASHANA
Monday, September 22
7:30pm Erev Rosh Hashana Service
Tuesday, September 23
11:00am Rosh Hashanah Main Service
See High Holy Day Schedule

VAYEILECH
Friday, September 26
Shabbat Shuva
Candle Lighting at 6:19pm
6:30pm Shabbat Service
Saturday, September 27
10:30am Torah Study

YOM KIPPUR
Wednesday, October 1
7:30pm Kol Nidre Service
Thursday, October 2
11:00am Yom Kippur Main Service
See High Holy Day Schedule

All WORSHIP SERVICES are held in person and livestreamed (emanuelsinai.org).

TORAH STUDY meets in person and via Zoom.

MINYAN is held every Monday at 5:45pm (except when the office is closed) only via Zoom and livestreamed.
Login information can be found in eNews.

Christa Benoit, Office Assistant
cbenoit@emanuelsinai.org

Temple Main Phone Line
508-755-1257

CLERGY & STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION

Rabbi Valerie Cohen
rabbivaleriecohen@gmail.com

Gitit Shoval, Cantorial Soloist & 
Music Director
gshoval@emanuelsinai.org

Talia Mugg, Religious School Director
tmugg@emanuelsinai.org

Jade Le’Jeune, Temple Administrator
jlejeune@emanuelsinai.org
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL AND YOUTH NEWS

Shalom from our Religious School!

We are thrilled to welcome you back to another incredible year at Temple Emanuel Sinai Religious 
School! The halls are already buzzing with energy as we prepare for both the first day of school and 
the High Holidays. This season is a perfect time for reflection, renewal, and reconnecting with our 
community.

High Holiday Preparation

Over the coming weeks, our students will engage in hands-on activities, stories, and songs to deepen their understanding 
of Rosh Hashana and Yom Kippur. From dipping apples in honey, baking round challot to practicing the shofar calls, we’ll 
ensure our students feel connected to the traditions while discovering their personal meaning in them.

The first day of school is on Saturday, September 20 at the Temple. This day is always filled with joy and anticipation, 
and this year is no exception. We can’t wait to see familiar faces and welcome new families into our warm and vibrant
community. Teachers are preparing engaging lessons that blend Jewish learning, creativity, and community spirit.

Our Hebrew program continues to grow! This year, we’re introducing more interactive learning opportunities, including 
small-group Hebrew reading circles, games, and music to help students connect with the language in meaningful and fun 
ways.

There’s a special kind of magic in the air this time of year, the mix of fresh school supplies,
new beginnings, and the spiritual inspiration of the High Holidays. Together, we’ll make this 
year full of growth, discovery, and community connection.

L’Shanah Tovah U’Metukah – Wishing you a sweet and meaningful New Year!
Talia

Levi Thomas Ryan
Son of Nina and Timothy Ryan

A dedicated student and athlete, Levi is a three-season sports enthusiast, actively participating in golf, wrestling, and 
baseball. Of the three, baseball holds a special place in his heart. Levi spends most of his summers traveling along 
the East Coast, playing in competitive baseball tournaments, visiting family, and exploring new destinations around 
the world.

For his Bar Mitzvah project, Levi has chosen to give back to the baseball community that has played such an important 
role in his life. He has volunteered with Hudson Youth Baseball/Cal Ripken, helping behind the scenes to prepare for 
the 8U State Championship. He is also dedicating his time this year to mentoring younger athletes, teaching them the
fundamentals of the game and supporting their growth as players.

Levi’s commitment on and off the field reflects the values he brings to this meaningful milestone in his life.

BAR MITZVAH - OCTOBER 25, 2025

Fraya Danielle Raphael
Daughter of Samantha and Aaron Raphael

Fraya is passionate about playing her French horn and can’t wait to join the marching 
band this year. She loves expressing her creativity through art and especially enjoys 
volunteering at the senior center in Auburn with Art Club.  In her free time, Fraya loves 
swimming, golfing, playing softball, skiing and tennis, and being part of Girl Scouts. 

She’s also someone who truly loves learning and school and is looking forward to
continuing her Jewish education after her Bat Mitzvah. She is also a wonderful big sister 
to her younger sister Sydney.

BAT MITZVAH - NOVEMBER 1, 2025
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SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE
Social Action as a religious obligation is central to the Reform movement’s contribution to contemporary Jewish life.   
Acting with others to make the world more fair, makes life more meaningful.  At TES Social Action combines learning 
about Jewish ethics and Torah values, charitable giving and volunteerism, and effective advocacy in coalition to promote 
justice-informed public policy.  

TES’s Social Action Committee mirrors the Union for Reform Judaism’s (URJ) Religious Action Center (RAC) as we help 
to shape our new state affiliate, RAC Massachusetts.   Priority policy efforts this year will focus on affordable housing,
climate disruption, the use of local resources in ICE’s pursuit of migrants and refugees, and state regulation of
computer-generated “ghost guns.”   Our charitable work will continue to focus mostly on hunger and homelessness.

SAC usually meets in person at TES and on Zoom at 7pm on the second Tuesday of each month.  All are welcome! 

For more information and to join us contact Social Action Chair David Coyne at socialaction@emanuelsinai.org.

Our Social Action Committee is continuing our traditional High Holy Day Food Drive.  We are so grateful for your
generous donations over the years, and this year, with the proposed cuts to food stamps our donations will be more
critical than ever. 

Building on previous years’ success, we are again responding to community partners who have told us that it makes a big 
difference to the people they serve to receive food items and ingredients that fit their cultures. Many of these items are 
not usually found in the standard U.S. diet and are not often provided by food banks and pantries.  Seasonings and spices 
are especially appreciated.  Providing these items allows their client families to prepare meals and feed their families in 
ways that affirm their cultures and traditions. 

The Food Drive will run from September 22 - October 15 – Rosh Hashana to Simchat Torah.  We hope you and your family 
will participate and we thank you in advance!

Part 1 of the series (4 sessions) is open for all TES members and will begin in October after the 
High Holidays. More information about dates and times will be communicated through email 
and direct mailings.

Part 2 of the series (4 sessions) is specially designed for a smaller, self-selected group of TES 
members who want to take a deeper dive into the conversation and are able to commit to all 
four sessions. Part 2 will begin in early 2026.

How to Have Constructive Conversations on Israel and Palestine
An 8-Session Series for Temple Emanuel Sinai – MEMBERS ONLY

*Over the past two decades, Professor Peter Krause has led over 1,000 conversations on these topics as a professor at 
Boston College and MIT, facilitator with Israelis and Palestinians in person-to-person peace building organizations, public 
speaker with a variety of American audiences, and Track-II negotiator in the Israeli-Palestinian conflict. 

To learn more, visit peterjpkrause.com.

Join us for an 8-session series with Professor Peter Krause* of Boston College. Through a mix of lectures and guided
discussions, Temple Emanuel Sinai members will explore the past, present, and future of Israelis and Palestinians, and 
learn tools for engaging in thoughtful, constructive conversations. 

Sunday, November 2
10am

Rebecca Brenner Graham, author of Dear Miss Perkins: A Story of Frances Perkins’ Efforts to Aid
Refugees from Nazi Germany. (That is Worcester’s own Frances Perkins!)

Joint author program with the JCC.

SAVE THE DATE  - BREAKFAST AND SPEAKER PROGRAM



Brotherhood Scholarship Funds 
Alberta Chase in memory of Gary Brown

Lurier Scholarship Fund
Gordon & Lurier Family in memory of Lester Arthur Feingold

Cab Card Fund
Alberta Chase in memory of Walter Brown

Endowment Fund
Emily & James Holdstein in memory of Michael Bernstein

Floral Fund
Davida & Joel Berman in memory of Carl Sherr

Frank & Ethel Sleeper Memorial Fund
Carol & Michael Sleeper

General Fund
Ruth Berman in memory of Malcolm Berman
Chet Boronski in memory of Charles Weiss
Chet Boronski in memory of Melinda Boronski
Nancy & Zack Brooks and Family in honor of
Addy Shriber’s Bat Mitzvah
Elisabeth & Gerald Chase in memory of Selma Coyne
Elisabeth & Gerald Chase in memory of Charlotte Gantman
Cynthia & Dennis Cohen in memory of
Florence Cohen and Mina Drougen
Lawrence Cohen in memory of Emil Eisenberg
Lawrence Cohen in memory of Michael Bernstein

Lawrence Cohen in memory of Michael Bernstein 
Ronna & Jonah Cuker in memory of Mina Cuker
Shari & David Cutler in memory of Arnold Goldstein
Diane Doerfler & David Meyers in memory of Nathan Meyers
Juliet Feibel & Ken MacLean in honor of Kristina Wilson
Judith & Richard Fow in memory of Andrew Porter
Jane & Stuart Gerhardt in memory of Leonard Gerhardt
Carol & Edward Glick in memory of Rose Glick
Carol & Edward Glick in memory of Samuel Seder
Nancy Gould in memory of Dr. Maxwell Gould
Gow Family in memory of Bernard Witkes
Ann Greenberg in memory of David Greenberg
RoxAnn & Michael Gusar in memory of Robert Gusar
Amy & Howard Hammond in memory of
Sharon Goldberg and Marilyn Freiberg
Ceril Hodes Fish & Family
Meg Hoey & Mark Birnbaum in memory of
Selma Coyne and Abe Birnbaum
Kane Family in memory of Gordon Kane
Ottilie & Jeffrey Levine in memory of Joanna Levine
Ottilie & Jeffrey Levine in memory of Martha Van Poek
Lois Lopatin in memory of S. Shimer Aronson and Grace Lopatin
Steve Miller in memory of Marilyn Miller
Becky & George Pins in memory of Andrea Kozodoy
Barcy Proctor in memory of Samuel Proctor and
Cecil R. Proctor
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Alexander McPhillips
Lee & Chuck Radlo in memory of Minnie Radlo
Barbara Ravelson & Family in memory of Marshall Kaplan
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TES DONATIONS: JUNE 1, 2025 – JULY 31, 2025

The Caring Committee is committed to supporting 
our community through check-in calls, heartfelt notes 
of condolence and mazel tov, visits, and assisting 
Rabbi Valerie in her pastoral work. We are incredibly
grateful to our dedicated volunteers for their
kindness and commitment.

As we prepare for the upcoming High Holy Days 
- Rosh Hashana and Yom Kippur - the Caring
Committee is especially mindful of the needs of 
our community during this sacred time. We will be
reaching out with care and compassion to those who 
may need extra support, and we welcome your help in 
making this season one of connection and reflection.

If you would like to join us in this meaningful work, 
please reach out to us.

Anne Sadick and Marcy Ostrow
Caring Committee Co-Chairs
caring@emanuelsinai.com

CARING COMMITTEE

The Museum of Worcester would 
like to thank everyone who is 
supporting the 2025 Harvey 
Ball Smile Award presented to 
Senator Harriette L. “Harlee”

and a tireless advocate for human rights, Senator Chandler 
embodies the values this award represents. This year’s 
celebration will also mark the culmination of the city-wide 
commemoration of the 175th anniversary of the first
National Women’s Rights Convention, which was held
in Worcester in 1850.

The celebration will be held in Worcester, at Mechanics Hall 
on Thursday, October 23 at 6pm.

For more information and to purchase
tickets for this event visit:
www.worcesterhistory.org/the-harvey-ball
or scan the QR code.

Chandler, former President of the
Massachusetts Senate and devoted public
servant. As a trailblazer for women in politics
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Barbara Ravelson & Family in memory of Asa John Kaplan 
Anne & Jonathan Sadick in memory of Nancy Sadick
Deb & Mark Shear in memory of Selma Coyne
Shirley Siff in memory of Selma Coyne and Carl Sherr
Lynne & Steven Silver in memory of Solomon Silver
Lynne & Steven Silver in memory of Michael Bernstein
Sandy Sotak in memory of Dianne Rath
Jill Goldstein Szafran in memory of Lewis Goldstein
Bradley Weiner
Sheila Weiner in memory of Nathan Weiner
and Mary Jo Weiner 

High Holy Day Appeal
Beth & Jeffrey Greenberg
Marissa & Brandon Lynch
Marlene & David Persky
Lee & Chuck Radlo
Shelley & Todd Rodman
Marcy Supovitz & Van Leichter
Brian Treitman

Judy & Allan Shriber TESRS Scholarship Fund
Judy & Allan Shriber wishing Sandra Alexander a
Refuh Shleimah, full return to good health

Ma’ot Chitim Fund
Ruth Berman in memory of Enid Garovoy
Ruth Berman & Family in memory of Michael Katz
Ellen, Bruce & Danny Wahle in memory of Stanley Merer
Ellen, Bruce & Danny Wahle in memory of Daniel Wahle

Marc Levine Youth Fund
Faye Levine and Family in memory of George Levine
Faye Levine in memory of Rif Freedman

Music Fund
Lisa Harned in memory of Arthur Polimer
Harriett Katz in memory of Michael Bernstein
Avis & Nick Pilson & Family and Larry Breitbord in
memory of Rose Pilson
Leah Rothstein & Joffrey Smith
Carol Sadick in memory of Nancy Sadick
Stuart Sadick in memory of Nancy Sadick
Leslie & Mark Spencer
Barbara & Joel Strogoff in memory of Ralph Sigel 

Oneg Fund
Debbie & Steven Feingold in memory of Selma Coyne
Marcy & Fred Shuster

Rabbi’s Fund
Trudy & Merrill Cohen in memory of Carl Sherr
Helene & Lawrence Freed and Family in memory of
Selma Coyne and Eleanor Fertel

TES DONATIONS: JUNE 1, 2025 – JULY 31, 2025
Helene & Lawrence Freed in memory of Samuel Freed
Patti & Harvey Gould in memory of Eleanor Fertel
and in honor of Justin Isakson’s conversion
Deborah Kelly in memory of Margaret Kelly
Martunas Family in memory of Gladys G. Young
Stuart Sadick
Regina Schultz
Deb, Mark, Erica & Alyssa Shear in memory of
Michael Bernstein
Edward Stein in memory of Pearl Stein
Barry White in memory of Morton White

Shelanu Campaign Fund
Marlene & David Persky in memory of Selma Coyne
Marlene & David Persky in memory of Marguerite Persky
Marcy Supovitz & Van Leichter

Social Action Fund
Alberta Chase in memory of Saul Brown
Patti & Harvey Gould in memory of Selma Coyne
Harriett Katz in memory of Selma Coyne
Anne & Jonathan Sadick in memory of Selma Coyne
Yael Savage in memory of Hans J. Hess
Barbara & Joel Strogoff in memory of Selma Coyne

Torah Fund
Kimberly & Ari Mintz
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Patrick Volkswagen 
519 Washington St. Auburn MA 

508-832-8883

Patrick Subaru 
247 Boston Turnpike Shrewsbury, MA 

508-7 56-8364

SUBARU 

Patrick Mazda 
189 Washington St. Auburn, MA

508-438-16 7 5

Volvo Cars  Auburn 
519 Washington St. Auburn, MA 

508-438-16 7 5

mazoa 
WWW.PATRICKMOTORS.COM 

24-HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

� PuroCleanm 
� :l The Paramedics of Property Damage

Water• Fire• Mold• Biohazard 
Damage Specialists 
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Spacious Apartments | Beautiful Courtyards | Comfortable Common Areas

Open for Admissions | Schedule a Tour Today!
Call: (508) 757-0981
www.eisenbergal.org

631 Salisbury St, Worcester, MA 

Luxury, Convenience, and
Independence for Seniors

Kosher Dining
Onsite Shabbat & Religious Services
24/7 Professional, Caring Staff
Transportation to Appointments
Social, Cultural & Educational Activities
Housekeeping & Linen Services
Specialized Memory Care Unit
Respite Care
All Inclusive Pricing
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9 LINDEN ST, WORCESTER
508-753-3105

LEVENSONSMILE.COM
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